PAGE 4 CAMPAIGN COURIER

News

(Note: Continued from Page 2)

- There is a Door Knocking campaign scheduled for this Tuesday at 4:00 PM. Please meet here at the building if you would like to help us spread the Gospel and invite people to our services. Please write down names of any who need visiting, and give to one of the men.
- The monthly men's business meeting will be held today at 10:45 if the Lord permits. All faithful Christian men of the congregation are asked to attend.
- The men of the congregation who are willing are asked to plan to lead some songs in the Second Worship Service, which is our monthly "Gospel Singing."
- This week's suggested pantry item: yams
- Happy Birthday to James Rowland, who will celebrate this Saturday, January 7, if God wills!
- Happy Birthday to Kristen Cook, who will celebrate this Saturday, January 7, if God wills!

FREE COURSES OFFERED ONLINE AT TENNESSEE BIBLE COLLEGE: SIGN UP THIS WEEK IF YOU WANT TO TAKE A CLASS IN THE WINTER QUARTER







PLAN OF SALVATION

Hear (Romans 10:17)
Believe (Mark 16:16)
Repent (Acts 17:30)
Confess (Matthew 10:32)
Be Baptized (Acts 2:38)
Remain faithful (Revelation 2:10)

Place Stamp Here

Editor: Jason Gann
% CAMPAIGN
CHURCH OF CHRIST
688 Pine BluffRoad

ORDER OF SERVICES

Sunday First Worship Service
Announcements, Two Songs, Prayer, Song,
Sermon, Invitation Song, Song,
Lord's Supper, Giving, Song, Prayer
Sunday Morning Bible Study
[Class]
Sunday Second Worship Service

Two Songs, Prayer, Song, Sermon, Invitation Song, Lord's Supper, Giving, Song, Prayer

Wednesday Night Bible Study

Two Songs, Prayer, Song, [Class,] Invitation,
Invitation Song, Song, Prayer

CAMPAIGN COURIER

VOLUME XIII, NUMBER 1

SUNDAY, JANUARY 1, 2023

PREACHER

Jason Gann 931-668-3735



Sunday First Worship Service: 9:00 AM

Sunday Morning Bible Study: 10:15 AM

Sunday Second Worship Service: 11:00 AM

Wednesday Evening Bible Study: 7:00 PM



The Bulletin of the CAMPAIGN CHURCH OF CHRIST

688 Pine Bluff Road

Campaign, TN 38550

931-686-8520

www.campaignchurchofchrist.org

www.facebook.com/campaignchurchofchrist campaigntn

1923

100 Years of This Congregation Serving the Lord

2023

"The word that came to Jeremiah from the LORD, saying, Stand in the gate of the LORD's house, and proclaim there this word, and say, Hear the word of the LORD, all ye of Judah, that enter in at these gates to worship the LORD (Jeremiah 7:1-2)."

Page 2 Campaign Courier

"JESUS CARES ABOUT OUR WORSHIP: PART 1" BY: CHARLES BOX

While Jesus lived on earth he was concerned about worshipping under the Law of Moses. He would "go up to Jerusalem" to keep the passover (John 2:13). Jesus had the "custom" or habit of worship (Luke 4:16). What a wonderful custom.

Jesus Cares About The Kind And Quality Of Our Worship. He insists that our worship be kept pure. "But in vain they do worship me, teaching for doctrines the commandments of men" (Matt. 15:9). By failing either in kind or quality, our worship becomes vain. "God is a spirit: and they that worship him must worship him in spirit and in truth" (John 4:24).

NEWS

(Note: Continued from Page 3)

- Tennessee Bible College Winter Quarter begins on Monday, January 2 in Cookeville. Various online and on campus classes will be offered. A special night class will be offered on "Issues Facing the Church," taught by Jason Gann, beginning at 6:00 each Monday night through February 20. Go to www.tn-biblecollege.edu for more information.
- Middle Tennessee School of Preaching and Biblical Studies Winter Term begins on January 5 and continues through March 30 with classes being offered on Thursday nights in Warren County at the West Riverside church of Christ building. At 6:00 PM there will be a class on I and II Timothy and Titus, taught by Charles Williams. At 7:00 PM, there will be a class on "Preaching Like Paul," taught by various teachers. Jason Gann will be teaching this class on February 16. Please see the bulletin board for more information.

(Note: Continued on Page 4)

Happy 2023!

We hope and pray for you a wonderful 2023! May God bless us to grow even closer and closer to Kim in this new year Ke has given to us.



New Year's Breakfast

Saturday, January 7, 2023 9:00 AM

Prepared by the Men to Show

Appreciation to the Women

www.campaignchurchofchrist.org

VOLUME XIII, NUMBER 1 PAGE 3

SICK LIST

Jaime Ashby Deborah Ballew Matthew Ballew Bo Berlin **Butch Bess** Don Blackwell Betty Boyd Jason Brown Tish Clarke Randon Cook Glenn Crowell Bert Denton Grace Denton Billy Fox Lesia Fox Carolyn Freeze Teresa Gann

Terri Glisson

Steve Higginbotham Peggy Higgins Billie Hill Diddey Isaiah Donnie Jennings Phyllis Kacacho Henry Kuhn Linda Lonning Carson Malone Sandra Malone Eva Moran Tyler Pate Brenda Qualls J. C. Qualls Iean Rhea Mike Steakley Lottie Ward

Please remember to pray for the sick.

If you know of anyone who needs to be added to the Sick List, please let the one, who will make the announcements, know.

Youth Perfect Attendance for the Month of December

Sunday Morning Bible Study

Allie Gann, Graceley Gann, Jase Gann, Sesley Gann, & Shirley Gann

Wednesday Night Bible Study

Ellie Dixon

Congratulations!



News

- We are thankful that God has blessed this congregation with 100 years of service to Him this year as the congregation began back in 1923. We look forward to showing gratitude to Him for 100 years as a congregation throughout this year. We welcome you today to the first Sunday Morning Bible Study and the first Worship Services of 2023 for the Campaign church of Christ! We invite you on Wednesday for the first Wednesday Night Bible Study of 2023! Also, welcome to the first issue of Volume XIII (13) of this bulletin!
- Please invite as many as you can to come to the New Year's Breakfast on Saturday, January 7, 2023. All are invited. The men are asked to arrive early to begin preparations with the meal to be served at 9:00 AM. Invite as many from the community and surrounding areas as you can! Also, the men are asked to sign the list in the foyer of what you plan to bring.
- Pandemic precautions were determined by the leadership to be followed during the pandemic on March 18, 2020. Since that time, pandemic precautions have been followed, and some of the precautions have been phased out over time. Pandemic precautions come to an end, effective today, January 1, 2023. If you have any questions, please ask one of the men of the congregation. We are thankful God blessed us to continue to assemble each Sunday for worship throughout the pandemic and that He carried us forward.

(Note: Continued on Page 2)